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State Of California                      Natural Resources Agency 

M e m o r a n d u m  

                          Date: February 19, 2016 

                                          Telephone: (916) 654-4611 
   File: 08-AFC-9C 
 
To:   Commissioner Karen Douglas, Palmdale Energy Project Amendment Presiding Member 
       Commissioner Janea A. Scott, Palmdale Energy Project Amendment Associate Member 

 Kenneth Celli, Hearing Officer 

From: California Energy Commission - Eric Veerkamp, Compliance Project Manager 
 1516 Ninth Street    Siting, Transmission and Environmental Protection Division 
 Sacramento, CA 95814-5512   

Subject: Palmdale Energy Project (PEP) Amendment (08-AFC-9C) 
STATUS UPDATE No. 3 

Staff continues to work on the PSA. A second data response workshop was held on 
Wednesday, February 17, 2016, to provide an opportunity to discuss any remaining 
outstanding issues. See additional details below. 

Data Responses 

On January 22, 2016, staff received a response to DR 62 backup water supply for 
fire suppression. 

On February 2, 2016, staff received Rule 1406 PERC Data Collection Protocol for 
the PEP (Paving Emissions Reduction Credits Protocol). 

On February 5, 2016, staff received data responses in the technical areas of air 
quality, public health, soil and water, transmission system engineering, worker 
safety, and socioeconomics. 

On February 5, 2016, staff received the Preliminary Determination of Compliance 
(PDOC) from the Antelope Valley Air Quality Management District. 

On February 5, 2016, staff received the confidential cultural resources report (Class 
1 Report). 

On February 11, 2016, staff received a confidential Emissions offset package. 

Soil and Water Resources 

The Project Owner provided staff with some information at the February 17, 2016 
workshop that resolved some outstanding issues; however, information from the 
local water agencies about water supply is still outstanding. 

Transmission System Engineering 

On February 17, 2016, staff received the California Independent System Operator 
(ISO)-required interconnection study related to the increase in output associated 
with the PEP. 
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Staff is reviewing the study and may have questions for the project owner and the 
CAISO. 
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